
Nealôs Natter 

Our Board of Managers, along with our Vision 
Committee and Strategic Planning Task Group, 
are beginning the process of cleaning out, and 
then renovating, the area under the old sanctuary, 
so that area may be used more effectively. 
 

The Trustees are awaiting the arrival and the 
installation of pew cushions for the sanctuary 
area, as agreed to at the Annual Meeting. 
 

We have now concluded our three congregational 
conversations on the ñBody, Mind & Soulò 
document (human sexuality & sexual orientation) 
and the Session has prepared a response to our 
national church.  
 

We have also completed a new NCD (Natural 
Church Development) Survey, which is a 
recommended congregational analysis tool of The 
Presbyterian Church in Canada. Our last such 
survey was in 2009. The survey results will help 
our leaders set future priorities. 
 
 
 
 

The Session, following a survey of our members 
and adherents, reports that moving from two 
services to one 10:00am service has been very well 
received, and our attendance figures reveal that our 
worship attendance has increased since we did so. 
 

The Prayer Shawl Group has been very well 
attended and this has become another vital ministry 
at St. Andrewôs. Those who have received prayer 
shawls have been deeply appreciative. 
 

This summer we are preparing for Vacation Bible 
Camp and for Canada Youth 2016, while our ñBe 
the Changeò Group look forward to their mission trip 
to Ghana in 2017. 
 

All of these things would not be possible without the 
dedication and hard work of the leaders and people 
of St. Andrewôs. Thank you!  Let me encourage you 
to pray for the ministries, staff, leaders and 
congregation of St. Andrewôs every day and to 
continue to be generous in your financial support 
especially over the summer months. 
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It is hard to believe that Easter is past, May is upon us and the summer  
months are drawing near.  2016 has already been a busy year at St. Andrewôs.  



A Prayer 

God of the generations. 
Past. 
Present. 
Future. 
Thank you for children: 
for their kisses and hugs 
that melt our hearts; 
for silly giggles 
that infect us with joy; 
for simple, 
and not so simple, 
questions 
that sometimes confound; 
for their faith in us, 
and in You, 
that shows complete trust; 
and for their 
unconditional love 
that reveals so clearly our 
selfishness, 
prejudice, 
and bitterness. 
Teach us Father God 
to be more childlike 
so we might enter your Kingdom. 
AMEN 
 

c. Neal Mathers 2016 from the book          
ñAlong the Wayò (Fall, 2016) 

Church Picnic  

 

Sunday, June 12  
 
Following an Intergenerational Worship 
Service @ 10:00am everyone is invited     
to come for a delicious BBQ picnic lunch, 
exciting games and loads of fun! 
 

All you need to bring is a lawn chair! 
 

This year's theme is based on our ñSurf 
Shackò Bible Camp theme so come 
wearing your favourite summer attire. 

 

LIONôS PARK  
 

  at Church St. 
         and 
   DôArcy St. 

Thank You God for  the Chi ldren  
 

òI assure you that unless you change and 
become like children, you will never enter 
the Kingdom of heaven.ó       Matthew 18:3 

Praying For Alberta  
 

We are deeply saddened by the fires of Fort McMurray. We cannot 

begin to imagine the stress and panic that many must be feeling 
as they sit helplessly watching these unfolding events. We are also 

mindful of the exhaustion firefighters on the front lines must be 
feeling. Our prayers are clearly with everyone facing these      

challenges. May Godôs strength uphold all those seeking to cope 

with this tragedy and may the desperately needed rains come 
quickly.  
 

The Rev. Karen Horst, Moderator, 2015 General Assembly  



ñSurf Shackò 
Bible Camp 

Join us at the ñSurf Shackò this 
July 11 to 15, 9:00am-Noon for our 

exciting Bible 
Camp! 
 

Everyone, ages 4 
and older, is invited 
to come hear 
inspiring stories, 
sing, dance, create, 
pray, eat, play and 
learn together! 

 
 

Register Today!     

www.standrewsnewmarket.org 

NCD Survey 
 

In April, St. Andrewôs participated in what is called a Natural 

Church Development (NCD) survey. This survey has been 

administered to over 70,000 congregations, in 70 countries 

and in 6 continents. More than 3,400 surveys have been 

completed by Canadian congregations, including many in  

our own denomination. 

 

NCD uses a long term strategic process for improving the 

health of churches.  It centres on a sophisticated diagnostic 

tool (survey) which provides a unique, accurate and up-to-

date assessment of the health of a church in eight quality  

areas. 
 

These 8 characteristic areas that are surveyed are:  
 

¶ Empowering Leadership 

¶ Gift-based Ministry 

¶ Passionate Spirituality  

¶ Effective Structures 

¶ Inspiring Worship Service 

¶ Holistic Small Groups 

¶ Need-orientated Evangelism 

¶ Loving Relationships 

The Vision Committee and Session selected, as required 

by the Survey parameters, a group of 30 people who met 

ALL of the following criteria to complete the 90 question 

survey.  
 

¶ Member of a group (for example, session, board, 

choir, committee, ministry group, youth group)  

¶ Actively involved in ministry and performing a regular 

task.   

¶ Committed to the life and growth of the congregation.  
 

Over the next few months the Vision Committee, Session 

and staff will be reviewing the almost 100 page report, 

consulting with our Synod Mission Convenor Rev. Dr. 

John-Peter Smit and conversing with the NCD Canadian 

facilitator.  
 

We can report, however, that St. Andrewôs scored above      

average for all eight characteristics, as we did in 2009. 

More information to follow in the coming months.  


